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Continue working together to protect a COVID-free Mallee
Mallee Track Health and Community Service says new COVID-19 outbreaks in regional Victoria are a reminder of just how fragile the Mallee’s COVID-free status is.

Mallee Track Health and Community Service Chief Executive Officer Lois O’Callaghan said outbreaks reported in Shepparton and Kilmore are a wake-up call about how easily coronavirus could spread.

“With two national highways running through the Mallee, the risk of coronavirus popping up here is not insignificant.  But we have remained COVID-free to this point because, for months and months, we’ve kept focussed as a community, and it’s been an amazing effort,” Ms O’Callaghan said.

“But, no doubt, the Shepparton community has done likewise, and they are now swinging into action to manage an outbreak – so it shows how fragile the COVID-free status is, and how vulnerable rural communities are,” she said.
Ms O’Callaghan said revised restrictions at the weekend (full details at the DHHS coronavirus website) meant the game was changing again in significant ways.  

“Yes, there are outbreaks in regional Victoria, but more restrictions have been lifted.  More visitors are allowed into our homes, and we can have larger numbers at gatherings.  That creates a new set of risks,” Ms O’Callaghan said.

“The Premier’s announcement at the weekend is great news – but as we open up, we need to be even more careful that we’re doing the right thing, all of the time. 

“A lot is changing, but what doesn’t change is that success has always relied on everyone taking personal responsibility for their own actions all the time and being truthful and personally responsible for their decisions.”
Ms O’Callaghan said any outbreak anywhere in the Mallee would put at risk the hard-won concessions from the South Australian Government on border communities.

“The buffer-zone agreement from South Australia is so incredibly important for communities like Murrayville – but one case anywhere in the Mallee would certainly place that at extreme risk,” she said.

Ms O’Callaghan said she urged people to take a cautious approach, but it was equally important not to make judgements about the decisions and needs of other community members.

“We are legally able to travel anywhere in regional Victoria, and it’s exciting that, as of the weekend, we can socialise more and do more of what are our usual day-to-day activities,” she said.
“Many people do need to travel for personal or family or business reasons, so it’s also important to be respectful about the legal and personal rights of others and appreciate their ability to do the right thing to keep everyone safe.
“We should be proud as communities that working together and supporting each other has got us this far.  So please keep doing that and being kind to each other.”
For interviews or further information contact MTHCS CEO Lois O’Callaghan (03) 5092 1111


